MEMORANDUM

TO: STEVE GIESBRECHT, BOROUGH MANAGER

FROM: KARL HAGERMAN, UTILITY DIRECTOR W

SUBJECT: UPPER DAM SPILLWAY REHABILITATION — AWARD RECOMMENDATION
DATE: 3/27/2018

CG DEBBIE THOMPSON, BOROUGH CLERK

The Water department recently issued an Invitation to Bid for the Upper Dam Spillway
Rehabilitation Project. This project will serve to repair the face of the dam’s spillway after
decades of erosion of the spillway concrete. The project was advertised in the Petersburg Pilot
for two weeks and the bid opening was held on March 23 at 1:00 pm in the Assembly
Chambers.

The solicitation resulted in three bids being received. Bidders were Reid Brothers Logging &
Construction of Petersburg, Ketchikan Ready Mix of Ketchikan and North Star Construction of
Seattle. All bidders were found to be responsive and responsible to the bid requirements. The
outcome of the bid process is presented below.

Bidder Bid Amount
Ketchikan Ready Mix $359,000.00
North Star $294,451.00
Reid Brothers $219,702.00
Engineer’s Estimate $196,350.00

PND Engineers and the Water department have reviewed the bids, found no irregularities and
hereby recommend award to the apparent low bidder, Reid Brothers Logging & Construction. An
Intent to Award letter, informing the bidders of this recommendation, was sent to all bidders on
March 23, 2018.

It is recommended by the Water department that the Borough Assembly award the Upper
Dam Spillway Rehabilitation Project to Reid Brothers Logging & Construction, Inc. for a
price not to exceed $219,702.00.

Please contact me with any questions. Thank you.



